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SUMMARY EXPLANATION/BACKGROUND: 

The Public Works Department is requesting the Town Commission to consider entering into the FY 2026-

2027 (FY 2027) State Highway Lighting, Maintenance, and Compensation Agreement (Contract No. 

ASM51) with the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), which provides annual funding for the 

maintenance and operations of FDOT highway lighting facilities located on the State’s Highway System 

within the Town’s jurisdictional boundaries. The proposed Agreement provides for a seven (7) year term, 

which is expected to expire on June 30, 2032. 

The proposed Agreement, if approved would provide the following: 

 Provide for annual funding in the amount of $20,174.72 to support the maintenance costs 

associated with all traffic signals on the State Highway System within the Town of Lake Park 



 The proposed Agreement provides for an annual adjustment (3%) to the total amount paid for all 

lighting facilities maintained by the Town. 

Note: FDOT and the Town of Lake Park have partnered together for many years to ensure the proper 

maintenance of traffic signal devices on state roadways within the Town. Each year, FDOT conducts an 

annual review and provides an Amended Exhibit "A," which outlines existing maintenance of streetlights 

or any new maintenance of traffic signal devices on state roadways within Lake Park. This Agreement 

would generally provide for an amended funding amount from the state to Town to assist with the cost of 

maintaining the identified signals. The funding amount for FY 2024/2025 was approved at $31,409.82 

annually.  The amount for FY 2025/2026 will be available in the next 60 days. 

 

The proposed State Highway Lighting, Maintenance, and Compensation Agreement was prepared by the 

FDOT and reviewed by the Public Works Director, the Finance Director and the Town Attorney. 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

I move to adopt Resolution 23-05-25 authorizing the execution of the FY 2027 State Highway Lighting, 

Maintenance, and Compensation Agreement (Contract No. ASM51) with the Florida Department of 

Transportation (FDOT), in the amount of $20,174.72. 


